City of Tomah Historic Preservation Commission
Sept. 8, 2022   Municipal Center, Council Chambers   
Secretary’s Minutes
The meeting was called to order by president Shawn Zabinski at 5:45 p.m. Present were Zabinski, Suzanne Baker-Young, John Glynn, Jim Weinzatl, Deb Chesser, Shane Rolff, Richard Yarrington, and Nellie Pater.
Secretary’s minutes from the August 19, 2022 meeting were read. A motion to approve was made by Weinzatl and seconded by Chesser. All ayes, motion carried.
A review and discussion were heled regarding meeting conduct and rules of order. Specifically noted were following agendas and overall time limits for meetings. Baker-Young will look in records from the commission’s initial meetings for the set meeting start and finish times.
An update and short discussion was held regarding the Lea Mausoleum. No action taken. Weinzatl has been in contact with Sandy Lea Wood. Lea family is willing to pay half of the cost of replacing the roof. The estimate from the contractor, BK Construction (Brian Katzenberg) of Warrens, is for the roof repair only. Weinzatl made a motion, seconded by Chesser to move forward with the roof and have a check to the contractor made out for the HPC donation of $1500. After discussion this motion was amended that Weinzatl will contact Wood and work on a contract that states HPC will pay half up to $1500 for roof repairs upon completion of the repairs. This contract should also include a description and scope of project. Amended motion was seconded by Patter. After further discussion this motion was rescinded due to questions regarding the HPC account balance and the possibility of finding grants to help fund the project. This project will be tabled until the next meeting. 
Discussion was held regarding the city HPC and Boy Scout Cabin accounts. Zabinski has checked with the city treasurer and there are 2 accounts, one is a HPC general fund and the other is the BSC donation fund. 
A short discussion was held regarding getting more exposure of HPC. Ideas include finding “popular” projects, media exposure including having press releases to the Chamber of Commerce, and giving monthly or quarterly reports at city council meetings. Also discussed linking the HPC Facebook to the city website and Facebook. 
The next meeting will be October 13, 2022.
A motion to adjourn was made by Pater and seconded by Weinzatl. All ayes, meeting adjourned at 6:55
Suzanne Baker-Young, Secretary

